
At the Jan, 1951 Stated Meeting, “Past Master Orval Roberts, Master in 
1927, paid a surprise visit, being his first visit since 1929.” 
 
2/15/1951 “P.M. Rhine Meyering made a report on the committee 
appointed to look into the acquiring and recommending to the Lodge, a 
suitable site for a future Masonic Temple.  A site on Clinton Ave, cor Angus 
has been purchased by our P.M. T.D. Moyers and he was now preparing an 
option to be given to the Trustees of the joint Lodge Committee for a 
portion of his purchase, fronting on Clinton Ave.  This joint committee will 
later present the entire proposal to the Lodges for consideration” 
 
April 19, 1951--Bro Charles Dart, the President of the class of 1945 
presented the Lodge with a bible with an inscription that it was a present 
from this class.  On May 3, 1951 Bro Dart acted as Sr. Deacon so he could 
open this Bible.  In memory of the occasion, the Master requested all 
present at the meeting to place their signatures on a page prepared for 
that purpose.  Three brothers were raised that day. 
 
August, 1951--It was agreed by the Masters and Wardens of the local 
lodges that they would pay the sum of 4 cents per member toward the 
expenses of the inspector to attend Grand Lodge. 
 
3/20/1952--A motion was made by the Fresno Masters & Wardens Assn. to 
establish a Fresno Masonic Blood Bank.  It was adopted and Bro. M.T. 
McElligott was appointed the Las Palmas representative.  This blood bank 
existed for over 25 years. 
 
7/15/1952--Las Palmas unanimously approved a resolution to form a 
Fresno Masonic Building Association and purchase 5 acres of land.  A 
$2,500 appropriation was made, but 3 other Masonic Lodges in Fresno had 
to make a like appropriation.  By November of 1952 the $2,500 payment 
had been made.  12/18/1952  “P.M. Meyering reported on the progress 
made in completing the purchase of the property on Clinton Ave for a 
future Masonic Temple.” 
 
 At the September 1952 Stated Meeting, the Tyler was authorized to have 
the radio in the library repaired.  At the October Stated Meeting, there was 
a bill from Hockett & Cowan for the radio repair of $20.75.  In today’s 
dollars that would be $175.00. 
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